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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your reconsideration request for correction of your naval record pursuant 

to Section 1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of 

relevant portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval 

Records (Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable 

material error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

5 December 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.   

 

A review of your record shows that you entered active duty in the Navy on 29 July 1974.  Within 

days of commencing active duty, you reported back pain along with other physical ailments.  A 

medical board diagnosed you with Thoracic Scoliosis and Status Post Congenital Cerebral Palsy 

and determined both conditions existed prior to your entry into the Navy based on your medical 

history and brief period of service.   You were subsequently discharged for erroneous enlistment 

on 16 August 1974 and received an honorable characterization of service.   

 

In 2018, you petitioned the Board requesting that your cerebral palsy diagnosis be removed from 

your naval record.  You argued that you never had cerebral palsy, and you provided evidence 

that you did not have the condition as of 2005.  The Board denied your petition (Docket No. 

2496-18).  You submitted a reconsideration request and provided two medical opinions that 

stated you do not suffer from cerebral palsy.  In 2020, the Board concluded that cerebral palsy is 

a condition that cannot be outgrown.  The Board determined that the medical board 

misdiagnosed you in 1974 and that you did not have Congenital Cerebral Palsy at the time of 

discharge and directed a copy of the Board proceedings be inserted into your naval record 

(Docket No. 2949-20).   

 






